
I-051-001

SDEIS Chapter 5 described the effects of Option A with suboptions

(Option A+) on a wide range of resources, including visual quality,

ecosystems, noise, etc.  Since the SDEIS was published, FHWA and

WSDOT have identified a Preferred Alternative, which is similar to

Option A but with a number of design refinements to address community

and stakeholder concerns. Please see Chapter 2 for a description of the

Preferred Alternative.

 

I-051-002

Noise walls were recommended for specific locations with Options A, K,

and L. With Option A, they were recommended for the west approach

area near north Madison Park and for the east approach area at Medina.

 Where noise walls are recommended, input from nearby residents

determines whether or not they are implemented. However, based on

concerns about the effect of noise walls on visual quality and aesthetics

in the area, WSDOT has identified a number of noise reduction

strategies in the Preferred Alternative. These noise reduction strategies

would reduce noise in the Seattle portion of the project to the point that

noise walls would are not recommended with the Preferred Alternative in

this area, except potentially along I-5 in the North Capitol Hill area where

the reasonableness and feasibility of a noise wall is still be evaluated.

 

I-051-003

The Preferred Alternative would improve connections between the

Arboretum and the SR 520 regional trail, but does not include a bike path

on Lake Washington Boulevard.  As part of the ESSB 6392 Workgroup

process, WSDOT worked with the Arboretum Botanical Garden

Committee (ABGC) and Seattle Parks and Recreation to develop a

mitigation plan for anticipated project effects in the Washington Park

Arboretum.  Potential traffic calming and traffic management

improvements were identified in this process and will continue to be

evaluated by WSDOT, SDOT, and the ABGC.
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I-051-004

The Preferred Alternative modifies the profile of the bridge in the west

approach, compared to Option A. The bridge deck has also been

lowered across the floating bridge in comparison to Option A. See

Chapter 2 of the Final EIS for a description of the Preferred Alternative.

 

I-051-005

The Preferred Alternative would improve traffic operations from the

University of Washington to the SR 520 on-ramps.  A new bascule

bridge would be added to Montlake Boulevard NE parallel to the existing

bridge.  Montlake Boulevard would also be restriped and reconfigured

between SR 520 and the Montlake Cut to include two general-purpose

lanes and one HOV lane for improved transit connectivity.  These

improvements, in addition to the improvements proposed for the SR 520

freeway mainline and ramps, would improve traffic flow on SR 520 as

well as the local streets that feed traffic to the freeway.  Refer to Chapter

2 of the Final EIS for a description of the improvements included as part

of the Preferred Alternative.
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